北見工業大学

国際交流センター

International Center NEWSLETTER

Kitami Institute of Technology

2019年12月 December Vol.129

新規留学生 歓迎会 Welcome Party for New International Students! 10月31日/ October 31st

今年も恒例の「新留学生の歓迎ハロウィーンパーティー」が開催されました。後期から新しく加わった留学生は8名です(短期交換留学生7名、研究生1名)。

この日は、ハロウィンと同一日ということもあり、新しく来た留学生をトイレットペーパーでミイラにする変装コンテスト、スマホを使ったkahootゲームなどで盛り上がりました。

フィンランドから来た新しい留学生トッミさんはビールの衣装で参加し、「新しい友達ができて楽しかった。衣装は温かくて、北見が冬になって寒くなったら、また着ようと思う!」と笑顔で話していました。

We had a welcome party for new international students. 8 new international students started studying at KIT this

October. The number of short-term exchange students from cooperative universities is 7, representing 3 countries.

Many people including international students, citizens of Kitami and Japanese students wore Halloween costumes.

We enjoyed Halloween games such as the mummy game and kahoot games. Everyone had so much fun! Tommi from Finland said, "I made a new friend and my costume was very warm. I want to wear it this winter".



工場見学 Biomass Energy Factory Tour 11月29日/November 29th



21名の留学生が、紋別市の木質バイオマス火力発電所を訪問しました。紋別市の協力により普段は立ち入ることのできない所内を見学させてもらうことができました。

工学を勉強している留学生にとってバイオマス火力発電 はとても興味深く、多くの質問が飛び交う見学となりました。

その後「オホーツク流氷科学センター GIZA」、「氷海展望 塔オホーツクタワー」、「オホーツクとっかりセンター」を見 学し、帰路につきました。

台湾人留学生ヤンさんは、「紋別はとても綺麗だった。絶対にもう一度、流氷を見に行く!」と話していました。

21 International students visited Mombetsu Biomass
Electric Power Co., Ltd. We looked at the interior of the
factory including a restricted area with the cooperation of
Mombetsu City. It was so interesting for our students. They
posed many questions to the staff. It was a great
opportunity for engineering students to learn about
Biomass Energy. After lunch, we visited the Okhotsk Sea Ice
Museum GIZA, the Okhotsk Tower and the Tokkari Center.
Yan Hsin-Yin from Taiwan said " Mombetsu is a very
beautiful city. I'll make sure to come back and see the drift
ice".

<u>インターナショナル"C"アワー International "C" Hour</u>

語学研修報告会(11月) Studying Abroad Report Session (November)

今回のCアワーは、本学の日本人学生による海外英語語学研修(アメリカ、オーストラリア、台湾)と、文化交流研修(韓国)の体験談発表でした。

長期休暇中に行われる研修には、 毎年たくさんの学生が参加しています。今回も海外研修という挑戦を通 して大きく成長してきた学生達の生 き生きとした発表に、来場者は熱心 に耳を傾けていました。

来春には、台湾とアメリカでの研修が予定されています。参加をお待ちしています。



Students gave presentations about their study abroad experience in the USA, Australia, Taiwan and Korea. Many students take part in these language training programs every year. Through their presentations, many people could learn more about these countries and become interested in different cultures. Study abroad trips will be held in the USA and Taiwan next March. We are looking forward to your participation!

留学生の夕べ Graduation Party 12月11日/December 11th

今年度の留学生の夕べがホテルロイヤル北見において行われました。学内外より150名の方々にお越しいただき、25名の卒業・修了予定者の卒業を一足先にお祝いしていただきました。留学生代表スピーチでは、白明学さん(D3)がこれまでの支援に感謝を述べ、将来ノーベル賞を受賞できた際には北見に戻ってくることを約束してくれました。

パーティーでは、留学生のお国紹介に加え、ホテル支配人よりマジックのご披露もあり、来場者を魅了していました。ご来場の皆様に心から感謝申し上げます。



On December 11th, the International Center hosted its biggest annual event, the "International Students Evening" at Hotel Royal Kitami. 150 guests from the university and the community gathered to celebrate the graduation and course completion of 25 international students. Bai Mingxue (D3) gave a speech on behalf of all the graduating international students. He said "I'll be back if I win the Nobel Peace Prize in Chemistry in the future". After the official ceremony, the evening continued in a relaxed atmosphere with students' performances and a magic show by the manager of the hotel. Thank you for a great evening!

<u>今後の予定: Future Schedule</u>

- ◆スキー研修 Ski Lesson 1月17日(金) / January 17th (Fri)
- ◆Cアワー International "C" Hour 1月23日(木) / January 23rd (Thu) 16:30-

発行所: 北見工業大学国際交流センター Issued by the International Center, Kitami Institute of Technology

住 所: 北見市公園町165番地 Address: 165 Kouen-cho, Kitami,

Hokkaido, 090-8507, JAPAN

TEL: 0157-26-9370, FAX 0157-26-9373 E-mail: kenkyu05@desk.kitami-it.ac.jp

